
NOVEMBER 10, 2021 

 

The Ashley school board held their regular meeting on Wednesday, November 10, 2021 at 

7:00pm in the ITV room.  Present:  Kyle Thiery, Lyle Fey, Ross Litsey, Jordan Jenner, Amy 

Schlepp, Jason Schmidt, Chris Doane, Teresa Dockter, Don Paulsrud, Tony Bender. 

 

Motion by Schlepp to approve the agenda.  Second by Jenner, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Motion by Schlepp to approve the minutes of the October 13
th

 meeting as written.  Second by 

Litsey, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Motion by Litsey to approve payment of general fund bills ($33,847.46).  Second by Schlepp, 

motion carried unanimously. 

 

Motion by Litsey to approve financial reports as presented.  Second by Thiery, motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

Motion by Schlepp to accept the following resignations:  Matt Gauss (Asst WR), Josh Hoffman 

(Co-Head Boys WR), Terra Engelhart (Grade 2).  Second by Jenner, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Contracts presented for approval:  Matt Schlepp--$4,150 (Co-Head Boys WR) and Sara Melom--

$2,075 (Co-Head Girls WR).  Motion by Litsey to allow Amy Schlepp to declare a conflict of 

interest.  Second by Thiery--Fey, Thiery, Litsey, Jenner-yes; motion carried.  Motion by Litsey to 

approve both contracts.  Second by Thiery—Fey, Thiery, Litsey, Jenner-yes; motion carried. 

 

President Fey reported the superintendent evaluation was completed and Mr. Schmidt received 

satisfactory marks in all areas. 

 

NFHS camera system will be installed on 11/15, however baseball field camera will be installed 

in the spring.  Will get subscription information out to the public after completion. 

 

Staff Christmas party will be December 11
th

 at the country club. 

 

Superintendent’s report:  1) Buses sold for $3,000 and $2,250—total received after commission 

was $4,830; 2) Beginning February 2022, FMCSA is requiring all persons getting a busdriver 

license to complete a 30-hour course; 3) Winter sports practices starting—fall seasons were 

successful. 

 

Principal’s report:  1) PK-6 Christmas program on 11/30 and 7-12 program on 12/7; 2) PLC—

elementary got a new reading series & teachers are working on new reading goals; high school 

teachers working on a writing rubric.  Some HS students have volunteered to read to PK-1 

students.  

 

Next meeting will be December 8, 2021 at 7:00pm.  Motion by Thiery to adjourn, second by 

Jenner.  Motion carried unanimously, meeting adjourned at 7:40pm. 

 

 

__________________________________________  _______________________________________ 

Teresa Dockter, Business Manager   Lyle Fey, President 



 

 

 

 


